
 

PARENT COUNCIL  

MEETING 

Four parents joined me for a 

tour of the school. We 

looked in classrooms, at 

books, observed some    

lessons and saw areas that 

are in desperate need of 

maintenance –it was a ‘warts 

and all’ tour. If you want to 

be on the parent council you 

just need to turn up at the 

meetings. The next one won’t 

be until September now. We 

try to meet on the first or 

second Tuesday after a    

holiday.  

Summer Holiday provision 

There will be a 4 week 

scheme during the         

summer holidays. The 

cost will be increasing 

due to the increase in 

salaries and                  

consumables.  

The new price will be £25 

for the normal daily        

session 8.45– 16.45. 

The cost of lunch will be 

£3.00 per day. Bookings 

are being taken now.  
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We wish all our families who will be celebrating 

Eid-Ul-Adha today, Eid Mubarak! We hope you 

have a lovely time celebrating with your families.  There are actually two 

Eids; Eid al Fitr and Eid al-Adha. ’The word 'Eid' means 'feast' or 

'festival' So why are there two Eids and what is the difference? In Islam 

there are two Eids; Eid al-Fitr and Eid al-Adha. Eid al-Fitr - which means 

'festival of the breaking of the fast - is celebrated at the end of Rama-

dan, a month when many adult Muslims fast. Eid al-Adha - which means 

'feast of the sacrifice' - is celebrated just over two months after Eid al-

Fitr.  

Thank you to the PTA for organising events on Thursday to help celebrate. 

The PTA are organising some gifts for Father’s day that will be on sale 

next Friday. Then the next big event will be the summer fair. Thank you to 

everyone who has put their name forward for an estate agent board.  We 

are looking for more people to help volunteer at the summer fair. This  

includes manning and running a stall for a couple of hours on the day. 

Staff at school are great at giving up their time but it would be great if 

more parents could get involved. If you would like to have a stall, not 

food, toys or sweets then please give your details to the office.  

Please let the office of the PTA or office know if you can help. It is on the 

12th July 11 am to 3pm.  

We still have a couple of vacancies for the parent & child gardening club. 

It is free! 

Next Wednesday is sports day. Nursery South children will be coming to 

the North site to have a joint sports day with north site Nursery. The rest of 

the school will be heading to the Douglas Eyre sports ground. The children 

will be trying to earn points for their house teams, so if they can be         

wearing a t-shirt or sash in their house team colour for the day. They all 

need to be in PE kits, with running shoes. Family and friends are welcome 

and we suggest you bring a 

picnic, sun cream and a sun 

hat.  

If you would like the school 

to provide a healthy packed 

lunch for your child, please 

complete the form on the 

app.  

Thank you to Ms Klonowska 

& Chiff Chaff for their      

assembly yesterday.  

Have a great weekend-

Miss Jennings 



JUNE– Article 24– Health, water, food, environment 

5th—18th Book Fair North 

9th—13th Year 1 phonics screening 

10th Year 4 Multiplication test 

11th  Sports Day @Douglas Eyre all day 

12th Curriculum Governors 

13th KS1 Quad Kids 

 PTA selling cakes & Father’s day cards at the end of the 

school day  

16th—20th National Sports week 

16th—27th Year 6 swimming 

17th  Value Games 

19th Nursery open day 

20th Merlin & Kinglet Assemblies 

23rd—Film week 

24th Value Games 

25th  Tour de Waltham Forest 

27th  Governors afternoon  

 Cuckoo class assembly 

30th—4th July PGL 

30th  Nursery open days 

30th  Skylark & Sparrow @Camley Street National Park 

JULY—Article 29 Aims of education 

1st  Nursery Open Day 

 Year 6 Ice skating 

 Swan @ Camley Street National Park 

2nd Year 5 @ Little Theatre 

 Mission Globes 

SPECIAL DATES 

2 

The raffle tickets are on 

sale from next week. 

They will be sold to  

children in classes next 

week. You can get them 

from the office or  

hopefully we will have 

some being sold in the 

playground. 50p for one 

ticket and £2.50 for a 

booklet. A Nintendo 

Switch is one of the 

prizes.  

 
Poetry Slam! 

 

We will be having our now 

annual poetry slam hap-

pening in the next few 

weeks. The children will 

need to perform a poem 

in front of their class and 

then a wider audience. 

The final will be the 7th 

July.  

 

BBC Musicians in school! 

 

On Thursday the year 5 

children had the fantastic 

opportunity to listen and 

join in with a musical      

extravaganza  Shirley 

(violin), Peter (viola) played 

for the children and spoke to 

them about their jobs as  

musicians. It was inspiring.  



       ATTENDANCE PERCENTAGE BY CLASS  

 

 

 
You will have seen that we have various different 

ways to help raise funds for the school. 

 

1 easyfundraising is linked to online shopping that 

you do. It  doesn’t cost you anything and it is all to 

do with the number of searches/hits a shops web-

site gets. The link for that is 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mission-grove

-primary-school 

 

2 my school fund is one that we have had for quite 

a while. This one earns you and the school credits 

for Argos and Sainsbury’s. Again it doesn’t cost you 

anything at all but you get a reward as well as the 

school. The link for that is .www.myschoolfund.org. 

Thank you to the 51 parents who are already signed 

up.  

 

3 Our gofundme page is still active, although the 

last payment was 3 months ago 
gofund.me/0eec9f31  
 
 

We also an option on parentpay for you to sponsor 

another child on a trip.  

 

The money that we raised from fundraising 
events last year helped to fund 
1– The refurbishment of the playgrounds 
2 -Theatre trip for all year 5 & 6  
3– Pantomime for all Reception , year 1, 2,3 & 4  
4– The coach for the Year 6 residential 
5– New reading AR reading books 
6—medals for sports day and mile run 
7-Contribution to trips 
8—new speaker on south 
 
This year we are raising funds for  some new   
laptops and up to date ipads, Theatre trips,    
pantomimes and Residentials.  
 
 
 

Nursery South AM 88.38% 

R Cuckoo 88.72% 

R Chaffinch 89.59% 

R Chiff Chaff 90.03% 

3 Wagtail 90.18% 

1 Magpie 91.05% 

Nursery North AM 91.08% 

R Crow 91.12% 

2yr North AM 91.41% 

1 Merlin 91.66% 

1 Mallard 91.71% 

6 Goldcrest 91.78% 

4 Sparrow 92.11% 

2 Kestrel 92.29% 

5 Barn Owl 92.33% 

3 Waxwing 92.74% 

Nursery North Full Time 93.04% 

Nursery North PM 93.04% 

6 Goldfinch 93.22% 

2 Kittiwake 93.27% 

Key Stage 1-4 93.48% 

3 Woodpecker 93.52% 

Nursery South PM 93.64% 

6 Grouse 94.18% 

4 Swan 94.28% 

5 Blackbird 94.41% 

2 Kingfisher 94.43% 

5 Buzzard 94.49% 

4 Swallow 94.65% 

3 Wren 95.10% 

4 Skylark 95.31% 

1 Moorhen 95.50% 

6 Goose 95.52% 

2yr North PM 95.75% 

2 Kinglet 96.13% 

Nursery South Full Time 97.18% 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mission-grove-primary-school
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mission-grove-primary-school
https://www.myschoolfund.org/
gofund.me/0eec9f31


 





 

Birthdays 

For birthdays we ask that you do not send in goodie bags or sweets and that you think about  

donating a book or a game for wet play to the class. It is not the class teachers role to hand out 

party invitations either.  

Lateness 

Lateness is creeping back up and this is not acceptable. Please remember the gates close at 

8.45 on South and 9am on North. If you child is sneaking in at this time they are late.  

Uniform 

Please make sure your children are wearing the correct uniform and footwear—High top trainers 

are NOT part of the school uniform. 

Well-Being Coffee mornings. 

Remember our fabulous learning mentors are running coffee mornings. They are a chance for 

you come and chat with other parents ina relaxed atmosphere and ask for support or guidance if 

you want. There won’t be one next week due to sports day, but we will start again on the 18th.  

Transition day—Monday 14th July 

This is the day that the children will meet their new teacher. So we have a few weeks yet.  



Please share with family and friends. 








